
 

 

 

 

 

15th July 2020 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

As we approach the end of term, I wanted to remind you of our uniform and appearance policy if 

you are getting ready to purchase new items for your son or daughter. We pride ourselves as a 

school on our high standards of uniform and appearance of all our children and wish to maintain 

these standards moving forward. There have been no changes to our uniform and appearance policy 

in light of Covid 19 and our current policy is attached. Please take the time to read it through in 

order that all students meet our expectations. Please could we ask that your child does not return to 

school in September in an item of clothing or footwear that is not allowed as we want to start the 

term on a positive note.  

 

Could I please draw your attention to the section on shoes and footwear not allowed, the length of 

kilts which must be at knee length and the correct school trousers. If in doubt about any footwear 

please do not purchase as any incorrect footwear will need to be replaced. 

 

I would also like to remind all parents and students that false tan, acrylic nails and false eyelashes 

are not part of our expected uniform and appearance policy and we would encourage students not 

to return to school with any of these in September. This also applies to piercings and we would 

encourage any child having a piercing done to get it done at the start of the summer break, so that 

they have six weeks for it to heal and they can take it out for when we start back at school in 

September. No piercings including piercings covered with plasters are allowed. Finally, could I ask 

that you please check our section on hairstyles and extreme hair cuts and what is and is not allowed. 

 

May I finally take this opportunity to wish you and your child a happy, safe and joyous summer break 

and we all look forward to seeing all our children again in September for the start of a new school 

year. 

 

Kind regards 

 
 

Mrs A Wilson 

Deputy Headteacher  - Pastoral Care, Guidance and Support 

 

 


